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919 Ala Moana Boulevard, Room 101 • Honolulu, Hawaii 96814 
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March 31, 2010 

COMMENTS TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS 

House Bill 2152, HD1, SD1 - Relating to Building DeSign for Persons with Disabilities 

The Disability and Communication Access Board (DCAB) strongly supports House Bill 2152, HD1, 
SD1 to allow DCAB to charge a fee to defray expenses of review of construction plans to ensure 
compliance with the law. This bill will give DCAB the authority to charge a review/filing fee to keep 
the review process functioning and provides a revenue stream to offset general funds. This is a 
revenue-enhancing bill, primarily assessing the cost of the review to the CIP budget. This bill is a 
companion to Senate Bill 2267 passed earlier by this Committee. 

DCAB is required, per §103-50 Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), to review all plans and 
specifications for the construction of state and county buildings, facilities, and sites for compliance 
with federal accessibility guidelines to ensure access for persons with disabilities and minimize 
risklliability for government. Private sector projects not receiving state funds are not covered under 
§103-50, HRS are not submitted to DCAB for a plan review. 

The bill proposes a plan review fee based on the project's estimated construction cost. The 
proposed fee is comparable to the State of California's access compliance review fee schedule. 
We have met with various members of the architectural and engineering community to ensure a 
fair and reasonable fee schedule. The interim fee schedule in Section 3 of the bill would permit the 
generation of revenue beginning January 1, 2011 until such time as rules are established. With the 
six-month lead-time, departments will be able to plan to capitalize costs into construction budgets 
and DCAB would be able to develop an administrative mechanism for the collection of the fee. 

DCAB reviewed 1,126 plan reviews in FY 2009 (680 non-duplicative reviews). Based on the 
number of reviews in FY 2009, the proposed plan review fee schedule is estimated to generate 
$490,000 to the general fund and will be sufficient to offset salaries of 5.5 staff. 

The passage of this bill will ensure that this compliance function pays for itself. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important measure. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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Executive Director 


